
1. All	Adult	Staff	are	required	to	read,	sign	and	abide	by	the	Child	Protective	Policy	
(CPP)	and	have	successfully	passed	a	standard	background	check		

2. Otter	Creek	Christian	Camp	does	not	permit	parents,	relatives,	friends,	siblings,	
future	campers,	etc.	to	visit	camp	due	to	our	child	protective	policy	and	the	size	
limitations/restrictions	that	camp	Hy-Lake	and	Latimer	have	established.		
Exceptions	to	this	policy	are	made	for	a	camper’s	baptism.		

3. If	your	child	desires	to	be	baptized	at	camp,	we	ask	that	you	contact	Merritt	Rowe	
in	the	church	office	for	scheduling	purposes.	

4. Campers	arriving	late	must	be	approved	by	the	director	and	must	arrive	at	camp	
by	the	first	breakfast	of	their	camp	session.	Campers	intending	to	arrive	after	this	
point	must	be	approved	by	the	director	and	will	be	handled	on	case	by	case	
scenario	and	only	in	extenuating	circumstances	(sporting	events	or	vacation	would	
not	be	considered).		

5. Campers	are	expected	to	stay	for	the	entire	duration	of	their	camp	session.	
Requests	to	leave	early	must	be	submitted	to	the	director	prior	to	the	start	of	
camp.	Campers	must	check	out	with	the	director	prior	to	departure.		Campers	are	
not	allowed	to	return	to	camp	once	they	have	been	dismissed.			Exceptions	for	
funerals,	medical	emergency	and	sickness	will	be	evaluated	on	an	individual	basis.		

6. Campers	who	leave	for	medical	reasons	must	be	cleared	by	the	camp	medical	
doctor	in	order	to	return	to	camp.		

7. Campers	attending	Senior	Camp	are	permitted	to	have	their	cell	phones;	however,	
it	is	our	expectation	that	they	will	not	be	a	distraction	at	camp.		For	our	younger	
campers	attending	Junior	Camp,	cell	phones	are	not	permitted.		If	you	need	to	
communicate	with	your	child	while	at	camp,	we	ask	that	you	contact	the	director	
or	a	ministerial	staff	member.		

8. Campers	are	not	permitted	to	drive	to	camp.	Exceptions	to	this	transportation	
policy	will	be	evaluated	on	an	individual	basis	by	the	director	when	made	in	
advance.		

9. Otter	Creek	will	make	every	effort	to	see	that	all	applicants	are	able	to	attend	
camp.	In	the	event	that	registration	reaches	capacity,	priority	will	be	given	to	
active	Otter	Creek	Children’s	and	Youth	Group	members	first.		

10. Scholarships	are	available	through	an	application	process.	For	more	information,	
please	visit	http://ottercreek.org/ministries/camp/	

11. Campers	are	expected	to	abide	by	the	rules	of	camp.	Failure	to	do	so	can	result	in	
a	camper’s	dismissal	from	camp.	Should	a	camper	be	dismissed	from	camp,	it	will	
be	the	parent’s	responsibility	to	provide	transportation.		

	


